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Church Family,  

On behalf of your Team of  
Pastors, thank you. Thank you 
for loving and caring for each 
other so well during this unusual 
time associated with COVID-19. 
We know these days have been  
difficult and that your hearts long 
to be able to gather again face-to-
face. Our hearts long for this too. 
We look forward expectantly to 
the day when Sunday is no  
longer a partial gathering, and we 
are all able to be together again. 
Until that time arrives, let us 
commit to continue to care for 
one another. 

In Galatians 6 we read, “So then, 
as we have opportunity, let us do 

good to everyone, and especially 
to those who are of the household 
of faith.” Our hearts have been 
greatly encouraged as we have 
heard story after story of how you 
have cared for each other during 
this time. I have heard time and 
again how you have reached out 
via phone, text, or email to check 
on one another. I have heard how  
unexpected gift cards and cash 
have been received and put to 
good use. You have met financial 
needs, emotional needs, physical 
needs, and spiritual needs. Some 
have felt more cared for during 
this time than they did when we 
were meeting together. One  
member summed it up this way: “I 
have lost count of how many  
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fellow church members have either texted or 
called and asked how they could help us.” 
Thank you for loving each other so well.  

We had a large group volunteer to be a part of 
our Care Team in the early days of the virus, 
and they committed to make member  
follow-up a regular part of their weekly  
routine. This group has done a tremendous job 
of following up and making needs known. Our 
Sunday School classes have continued to be 
involved in each other’s lives on a daily  
basis—not in their usual ways, but in ways 
that have been critical during this time. Over 
these past several months, I think we have  
realized anew the importance of personal  
contact with one another.  

As we continue to move forward, I want to 
encourage you to continue with the phone 
calls, text messages, emails, etc. Continue to 
care for one another. Even though businesses 
are opening and society is moving forward, 
there are many within our body who will still 
be impacted by the virus. Many will still have 
to be careful going out and can use help with 

errands and other tasks. Many will still 
have their jobs impacted and will face 
some financial challenges. And many will 
feel isolated and need encouragement. In 
light of how well you have cared for each 
other thus far, we want to encourage you to 
continue to do so.  

How timely it is that we are in the midst of 
studying Galatians 5 and the fruit of the 
Spirit! Thank you for putting spiritual fruit 
on display, and for honoring the Savior we 
serve as you cared for those who are called 
by his name.  

           -Pastor Vince 
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Where in the COVID-19 world are we? 

 

When it comes to doing typical church ministry 
during this COVID-19 time, even the simplest 
plans are anything but simple. We've just now  
gotten to the point where we can offer a fairly  
simple in-person worship service on Sunday  
mornings. But according to the current "Healthy at 
Work" plan outlined by our governor, we will 
reach a significant milestone on June 29. On that 
day, groups of 50 or more will be permitted to 
meet, with restrictions. At that point, assuming 
that the plan does not change, we will be able to 
take a step forward with our Sunday School and 
our Student Ministry. 

For our Student Ministry, starting June 29 we will 
begin offering summer "park nights," which will 
involve the group getting together in-person at  
local parks. This would be a small but important 
step forward for our Student Ministry, which so 
far has only been able to meet online during 
COVID-19. 

For our Sunday School, we are encouraging all 
kids' classes, all student classes, and most of our 
adult classes to meet online for the foreseeable  
future. Social distancing requirements prevent us 
from offering a full-scale in-person Sunday School 
experience right now. Staying online also allows 
Sunday School classes the greatest flexibility and  
participation during a time when many people 
can't (or won't) come to an in-person meeting. 

However, for our adult Sunday School classes that 
have been unable to meet online, starting June 29 
we will begin offering large rooms in the church 
building for them to use once a week (on a  
non-Sunday). This will allow those classes to start 
meeting again in a socially-distant manner. In this 
way, we hope to have as many people as possible 
engaging in fellowship and Bible learning with 
their Sunday School classes. 

There is still so much we don't know about how 
we'll be able to do ministry this year  
during COVID-19. But this is what we think we 
know right now, and we'll have to leave the rest to 
the Lord. Thank you for all your understanding, 
support, and especially your  
prayers! 

 

 

Minister of Worship Update 

 

We began searching for our next Minister of  
Worship about a year ago. So we are very excited 
to announce that we are bringing a candidate to 
HBC in view of a call to become our next  
Minister of Worship! Here is the plan to present 
him to our church: 

Tuesday, June 23 

A letter with the candidate’s name and  
information will be mailed out to active resident 
members. We will also have this information 
available to those who attend our worship  
services on June 27-28. 

Saturday, June 27 

The candidate will lead Worship during an in-
person service from 5:00pm–6:00pm. Doors will 
open at 4:45. 

After worship, we will start our Quarterly  
Members’ Meeting and collect a ballot vote on 
calling the candidate.  

Sunday, June 28 

The candidate will lead Worship during an  
in-person service from 11:00am-12:00pm. Doors 
will open at 10:45. 

Worship will be available streaming online,  
either with a live stream of Sunday’s service or a 
recorded stream of Saturday’s service. 

After worship, we will resume our Members’ 
Meeting and collect a ballot vote on calling the 
candidate. 

From 12:30pm–2:30pm, we will allow members 
who were not present in the worship services to 
drive-by and vote under the covered drive near 
Room 101. 

At 3:00pm in the Worship Center, we will  
resume the Members’ Meeting for all members 
who wish to attend. We will report the vote and 
conduct the rest of the quarterly meeting.  

So use that weekend to learn about the candidate 
and watch him lead worship either in-person or 
online! If you plan to attend in-person worship that 
weekend, then please watch your email for how to 
RSVP for one of the services. If you do not use 
email, then please call the church office and tell 
Hannah which service you plan to attend. 
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June          
Birthdays 

June 2 

David Alford 

Haylee Hatcher 

Will Ringstaff 

 

June 3 

Andrew Rogers 

Kristina Hall 

Phil Parsons 

 

June 4 

Kathy English  

 

June 6 

Britt Embry 

Doug Davis 

Ralph Hancock 

 

June 7 

Kirk Littlefield 

Ron Hicks 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8 

Anna Grace Wiley 

Josh Treon 

Laura Hall 

 

June 9 

Gwen Seaver 

Shelby White 

 

June 10 

Mitchell Wiley 

 

June 13 

Wilton Payne 

 

June 14 

Barbara Koch 

Lydia Whisenant 

Prasad Aghamkar 

 

June 15 

Audrey Wright 

Hilda Lindeman 

Joanne Manwell 

Nick Applegate 

 

 

 

June 16 

Art Miller 

Elise Cooper 

 

June 17 

Treasure Clingerman 

 

June 18 

Jeremy Pellum 

 

June 20 

Jim Campbell 

 

June 22 

Andrew Kramer 

Evan King 

Michael Crawford 

Praise Oloaolorun 

 

June 23 

Taye Olaolorun 

June 25 

Donna Johnson 

Eric Honeycutt 

Eric Swanson 

Kevin Bermudes 

 

June 28 

Riley Embry 

Thomas Amburn 

 

June 29 

Kaitlin Mason 

Trevor Mason 

 

June 30 

Caroline Embry 

Chris Hirsbrunner 

Hannah Edith Laffoon 

Martha Deaton 

Wilmot Payne 
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July Birthdays 

July 1 

John Veltman 

 

July 2 

John Hooker 

 

July 3 

June Adams 

Pat Duncan 

 

July 4 

Anna Impens 

Davis Leverett 

Lois Sibley 

Rozy Snider 

Will Embry 

 

July 5 

Amy Lindroth 

Brian Lindroth 

Dawson Wilde 

Laura Landgrave 

Matt Campbell 

Micah Pellum 

 

 

July 6 

Eleanor Collins 

Geri Ethridge 

Victoria Gowans 

 

July 8 

David Mounkes 

Gina Embry 

Kristina Dreisbach 

 

July 9 

Burke Davis 

Easton Barham 

Jennifer Ringstaff 

Sarah Amburn-Poldo 

 

July 10 

Bailee Embry 

Bill Hillen 

Bruce Parks 

 

July 11 

Craig Grant 

Reed McIntosh 

 

 

 

July 18 

Denver Leverett 

 

July 19 

Julia King 

 

July 20 

Eric Feldpausch 

Hannah Landgrave 

 

July 21 

Eleanor Craig 

Sandra Berry 

Sandra Murphy 

 

July 22 

Keiana Smith 

 

July 24 

Joe James 

Kathryn Hughes 

Sandy Carter 

Sonny Calvert 

 

 

 

 

July 12 

Carol Ann Nelson 

 

July 13 

Amy Dreisbach 

Betty Thompson 

 

July 14 

Vachan Aghamkar 

 

July 15 

Brittany Vanzant 

Carl Head 

Griffin Smith 

Joyce Collins 

Rachel Nuthalapati 

Sherry Feldpausch 

 

July 16 

Pam Helton 

Sara Beth Davis 

 

July 17 

Garrett Craig 

 

 

 

July 25 

Betty Stewart 

Victoria Wilkerson 

Wayne Hay 

 

July 26 

Candyce Eatherly 

 

July 27 

Austin Sandberg 

Billie Jean Bryan 

Bob McNeil  

Chris Deaton 

Ted Rich 

 

July 28 

Annie Head 

Kaitlyn McMichael 

 

July 29 

Don Wilham 

 

July 30 

Bekah Sims 

 

July 31 

Kim Clark 
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February 2 February 9 February 16 February 23 

Budget 

$23,837.57 

Memorial Gifts– Jackie Wise 

$50.00 

Memorial Gifts– John Petrey 

$20.00 

 

Budget 

$35,460.64 

 

Budget 

$43,706.81 

HBC Only 

$200.00 

Annie Armstrong Offering 

$500.00 

Lottie Moon Offering 

$500.00 

 

Budget 

$18,621.68 

Annie Armstrong Offering 

$50.00 

Memorial Gifts– John Petrey 

$100.00 

 

TOTAL: $23,907.57 TOTAL: $35,460.64 TOTAL: $44,906.81 TOTAL: $18,771.68 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$603,142.00 

Received to Date 

$706,001.00 

Difference from Budget 

$102,859.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$629,365.00 

Received to Date 

$741,461.00 

Difference from Budget 

$112,096.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$655,589.00 

Received to Date 

$785,368.00 

Difference from Budget 

$129,779.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$681,813.00 

Received to Date 

$803,990.00 

Difference from Budget 

$122,177.00 

March 1 March 8 March 15 March 22 March 29 

Budget 

$24,934.72 

Annie Armstrong  
Offering 

$420.00 

Media Ministry 

$365.00 

 

Budget 

$26,601.32 

Annie Armstrong  
Offering 

$2,645.00 

 

Budget 

$3,511.38 

Annie Armstrong  
Offering 

$450.25 

 

 

 

Budget 

$24,840.83 

Annie Armstrong  
Offering 

$990.00 

Memorial Gifts– John Petrey 

$75.00 

 

Budget 

$16,836.32 

Annie Armstrong  
Offering 

$150.00 

TOTAL: $25,719.72 TOTAL: $29,246.32 TOTAL: $3,961.63 TOTAL: $25,905.83 TOTAL: $16,986.32 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$708,036.00 

Received to Date 

$828,925.00 

Difference from Budget 

$120,889.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$734,260.00 

Received to Date 

$855,526.00 

Difference from Budget 

$121,266.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$760,483.00 

Received to Date 

$859,037.00 

Difference from Budget 

$98,554.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$786,707.00 

Received to Date 

$883,878.00 

Difference from Budget 

$97,171.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$812,930.00 

Received to Date 

$900,714.00 

Difference from Budget 

$87,784 
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April 5 April 12 April 19 April 26 

Budget 

$22,372.35 

Annie Armstrong Offering 

$300.00 

EACM 

$25.00 

Media Ministry 

$552.00 

Benevolence COVID-19 Fund 

$500.00 

Budget 

$28,368.84 

Annie Armstrong Offering 

$70.00 

Benevolence COVID-19 Fund 

$952.50 

 

Budget 

$20,189.03 

Annie Armstrong Offering 

$100.00 

Benevolence COVID-19 Fund 

$2,122.79 

 

 

Budget 

$17,916.85 

Annie Armstrong Offering 

$227.78 

Memorial Gifts– John Petrey 

$1,000.00 

Benevolence COVID-19 Fund 

$270.08 

 

TOTAL: $23,749.35 TOTAL: $29,391.34 TOTAL: $22,411.82 TOTAL: $19,414.71 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$839.154.00 

Received to Date 

$923,087.00 

Difference from Budget 

$83,933.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$865,377.00 

Received to Date 

$951.456.00 

Difference from Budget 

$86,078.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$891,601.00 

Received to Date 

$971,645.00 

Difference from Budget 

$80,044.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$917,825.00 

Received to Date 

$989,562.00 

Difference from Budget 

$71,737,00 

May 3 May 10 May 17 May 24 May 31 

Budget 

$38,705.27 

Annie Armstrong Offering 

$705.06 

Media Ministry 

$560.00 

Benevolence  
COVID-19 Fund 

$2,050.00 

Budget 

$31,842.89 

Annie Armstrong Offering 

$475.00 

Fred Tucker 

$480.00 

Benevolence  
COVID-19 Fund 

$875.25 

 

 

Budget 

$23,021.06 

Annie Armstrong Offering 

$100.01 

Fred Tucker 

$160.02 

Benevolence  
COVID-19 Fund 

$2,700.25 

World Hunger 

$1,200.25 

Budget 

$12,556.03 

Fred Tucker 

$5.00 

Memorial Gifts–  
Bud Bartley 

$100.00 

Benevolence  
COVID-19 Fund 

$1,020.00 

 

 

Budget 

$13,280.73 

Fred Tucker 

$115.00 

Memorial Gifts–  
Mel Cooksey 

$50.00 

Benevolence  
COVID-19 Fund 

$1,800.25 

 

 

TOTAL: $42,020.33 TOTAL: $33,673.14 TOTAL: $27,181.59 TOTAL: $13,681.03 TOTAL: $15,245.98 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$944,048.00 

Received to Date 

$1,028,267.00 

Difference from Budget 

$84,219.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$970,272.00 

Received to Date 

$1,060,110.00 

Difference from Budget 

$89,838.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$996,495.00 

Received to Date 

$1,083,131.00 

Difference from Budget 

$86,636.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$1,022,719.00 

Received to Date 

$1,095,687.00 

Difference from Budget 

$72,968.00 

Weekly Budget 

$26,224.00 

Year to Date Budget 

$1,048,942.00 

Received to Date 

$1,108,968.00 

Difference from Budget 

$60,025.00 



8800 Shelbyville Road 

Louisville, Kentucky  40222 

 


